
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday Worship 

 

As part of our celebration worship on Monday afternoons, I'd love to see some pictures of children 

and their achievements at home that we can share with the whole school.  This could be any activity 

they've done where they have a great sense of achievement, from riding a bike for the first time to 

beating their grandad at chess.   

 

Please send your pictures to p.howard@clayton-le-woods.lancs.sch.uk and they'll be added to a 

slideshow that will be played coming in to and leaving worship.  

 

Many thanks, Mr Howard 
 

 

 Clayton-le-Woods Church of England Primary School  
“With God we Grow” 

 

Head Teacher: Mrs S. Pennington          Tel No: 01772 335 030        Website: http://www.clayton-le-woods.lancs.sch.uk 

Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/claytonlewoodsprimary   Address: Back Lane, Clayton-le-Woods, Chorley, PR6 7EU 

ATTENDANCE 

 
Attendance figures for w/b 18/11/19 

Whole school     94.98% 

 

Year 5 had the best attendance for last 

week with 98.71% 

Last week’s attendance by class 
 

1st  Year  5  98.71% 

1st     Year  R  97.50% 

3rd    Year  2  95.00% 

4th  Year  4  94.33% 

5th   Year  3  93.33% 

6th   Year  1  91.18%   

7th   Year  6  90.74% 

Our target this year for attendance is 

97.5%   

Don’t forget your child will miss important 

lessons if they do not attend. 

 

Holidays will ONLY be authorised for 

EXTREME circumstances as per the policy of 

the school taken from Lancashire County Council 

(LCC). 

 

 

 

 

HEADTEACHER’S COMMENTS 

 
Please look over the events page as some dates and times have changed. 

 

Thank you for all the wonderful Christmas Tree Decorations. The tree looks amazing. There 
are now three busy weeks until the holidays. Please refer to the diary dates sent out recently  
and at the end of the newsletter for all up todate information and times. This is such a special 
time of year for the children to enjoy and create lasting memories. Thank you to everyone 
who has volunteered to help at the pantomime. We now have enough volunteers. If you are 
coming along to help please be at school for 11.15 am at the latest as the coach leaves at 
11.30am. 
 
S.Pennington 

 

https://www.facebook.com/claytonlewoodsprimary


                             
   

 

  
My name is Samantha Wallace and I am a single mum of 2 children and I live 
near the Cuerden Valley in Chorley.  I work in the NHS full time and work with 
families and young people to try and make their lives healthier and happier.   
I have been lucky enough to gain a Charity place in the LONDON MARATHON in 
2020.  I turn 40 years old next year and wanted to do something that has been on 
my life list of amazing things to do whilst I still can!  I have watched the London 
Marathon on television since I was a young girl and was always inspired by the 
sheer determination, pain and achievement on people’s face as they were 
running the marathon.  London is just an epic place and so iconic that I felt that I 
would push my personal boundaries and go for something I have never done 
before.  I have never walked 26 miles, never mind run it!  So this is a massive 
personal challenge for me but something that I feel can be inspirational for others 
too. 
I have decided to run for this wonderful charity who works to create brighter 
futures for children and young adults. We are trying to raise money for a charity 
named The Shaw Trust (Charity No: 287785) which helps disadvantaged young 
people and adults with education and job support.  I have previously worked in 
Blackburn with young offenders for the Council and for a childrens charity  who 
aren’t attending school to try and help them and their families with personal and 
financial issues.  So the Shaw Trust is genuinely something which is really close 
to my heart as I know how difficult it can be for young people in really challenging 
circumstances.  I genuinely want to help them to get a better life by raising as 
much money as I can ( although my goal is £1,300) as well as reaching my own 
personal goal. 
Running is not natural for me so this is a massive challenge but I will work really 
hard on the training through the winter so that I can reach this goal.  Please think 
of me and others who will be running 10 miles plus up to 4 times a week in the 
horrible cold and wet weather to make it past that finish line.  So if you/your 
organisation could help me raise the money for my Charity ( see the sponsorship 
letter from the Shaw Trust attached) I would really really appreciate it.  I have a 
number of plans to hold fundraising events such as an auction and also a raffle 
where you buy a number between 1-100 for £5, if you are the lucky winner you 
get the prize and the money raised goes to the charity.  
If you can, this will mean that every footstep I take will mean something to YOU 
and motivate ME knowing that we are all running together and achieving a 
positive impact for a better future for OUR children and young people.  The link to 
my fundraising page is below so that you can learn more about me and my quest: 
https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/SamanthaWallaceJones 
  
Thank you for taking the time to read my email and I hope to hear from you 
soon.   
  
  
  

https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/SamanthaWallaceJones


       

 

HOMEWORK 

 
RECEPTION -  Homework packs 
YEAR 1 – Learning lines  
YEAR 2 –  Learning lines 

YEAR 3 -  multiplication two digits and three digits 
YEAR 4 –  Maths 

Timetables rock stars – Complete the 10 sessions of studio. 

English 

Read a news report of your choice. It can be from a newspaper or from an online news report. You then need to write a summary about the article in 

your yellow homework book. 

What is it about? 

Who is about?  

Where is it about? 

When did the event happen? 

Why did it happen? 

  

Spellings – Learn for Friday 6th December 2019 

YEAR 5 -   Division using the bus stop method.                
YEAR 6 –     

 

 

                  



                        

 

PTFA Clayton le Woods CE Primary School 

 
Contact details for PTFA –  

 
Facebook:  

Clayton-le-Woods C of E Primary School PTFA       

@ClaytonLeWoodsPrimary 
 

Twitter: 

Clayton-Le-Woods CE Primary School PTFA  

@CLW_CE_PTFA 
 

Instagram:  

Clayton-Le-Woods CE PTFA 

@Claytonlewoodsschoolptfa 

 

School Facebook Page 
Thank you to those of you who are already following our Facebook page, we hope you are enjoying reading about what the children 

have been doing. If you’ve not already ‘like’ our page, you can find it by following this link: 

https://www.facebook.com/CLWPrimarySchool/  or by searching for @CLWPrimarySchool in Facebook 

       

https://www.facebook.com/CLWPrimarySchool/


 

  

   Parking    

 Please do not park on the pavement outside the Infant Building on Back lane.  This is very dangerous for our children and 

parents with prams, who have to walk around the cars onto the road. 

   Take care when driving through the car park as there are children around. There is now a charge if you stay over 25 

minutes in the Back Lane Car Park 

    DO NOT park either on the yellow zig-zags or across the road from the zig zags during the busy drop-off and pick-up 

times. 

Jewellery 

No jewellery apart from watches are allowed to be worn. 
 

Prices       
Book Bag £4.75                                          PLEASE DO NOT ALLOW CHILDREN TO WALK ON THE LOW WALL 

Care club £4.00 PER HOUR   THAT RUNS ALONG THE FOOTPATH, AS THIS MAY CAUSE DAMAGE TO THE WALL OR CAUSE INJURY. 

PE bag  £3.50 

School Meal £2.30       

 

      
   
  

 
        
 

 

 

 

 

100 CLUB WINNERS FOR NOVEMBER 2019 

 

  1st PRIZE   N Simpson 

  2nd PRIZE   H Dixon 

  3rd PRIZE   C Thompson 

 

            

 

   

      



   



 

 

CLAYTON-LE-WOODS CEP SCHOOL DATES OR AUTUMN TERM 2019 
 

   

PLEASE NOTE SOME DATES OR TIMES HAVE CHANGED AND NEW ONES ADDED 
 

Wednesday  

4th 

December 

 

Christmas clothes 

day 

Voluntary £1 

donation for 

Christmas Jumper 

Appeal. 

The children can come to school in non-uniform on Wednesday December 4th with a Christmas theme. This does not need to be 

a Christmas jumper. 

  

 

PTFA Christmas 

Fair 

Fair starts at 3.45pm. Children will go out of school as normal and return to the fair with parents/carers. If your child is in Care 

Club please let Mrs Bolton know if you are collecting them to go to the fair, would like someone from Care Club to take them to 

the fair or want them to stay in Care Club. Care Club will be in Y3 with access by the Y3/6 door 

Monday, 

December 

9th 

Dress rehearsals Preschool and reception  

9th 

December 

Year 3 Blackpool 

Ballroom 

Year 3 School of Dance at Blackpool. From 5.30pm. 

Monday 9th 

December   

PM 

Year 4 & Year 5 

Runshaw 

Christmas sports  

Year 4 and Year 5 to visit Runshaw College to sports. 

Tuesday, 

December 

10th 

Pre-school and 

reception class 

Nativity 

Performances in the school hall at 2.30pm and 6pm. For the evening performance please bring the children back to school by 

5.40pm in their costumes. The performances will be videoed if all parents agree. These will be on sale after the event. There is 

no entrance charge. Refreshments will be available to buy. For fire regulations seating is limited therefore entrance is by ticket 

only. These will be available from December 4th, 

Wednesday

, December 

11th 

Year 1 and Year 2 

Nativity 

Performances in the school hall at 2.30pm and 6pm. For the evening performance please bring the children back to school by 

5.40pm in their costumes. The performances will be videoed if all parents agree. These will be on sale after the event. There is 

no entrance charge. Refreshments will be available to buy. For fire regulations seating is limited therefore entrance is by ticket 

only. These will be available from December 4th, 

Thursday 

12th 

December  

Rock Kidz 

Christmas party 

Rock Kidz Christmas party for the whole school.  

Polling Day in Infant Building. 

Friday, 

December 

13th 

Reading morning Coffee and tea available from 8.40am in school hall and finishes 9.30am. 

Tuesday 

10th 

December  

Choir at 

Willowbank Care 

Home 

Choir will attend Willowbank Care Home to sing to the residents of the Care Home. 



 

Wednesday 

11th 

December 

Choir at Asda Some of the choir singing at Asda 9.30am 

Monday 

16th 

December 

PTFA Film Night PTFA film night at school from 3.30pm to 5.00pm £3.50 please pay by parent pay. Children will get a drink and a snack. 

 

Tuesday 

17th 

December 

 

Panto Panto at Lowther Gardens Lytham    PM 
 

Thursday, 

December 

19th 

Christmas lunch Please send form and money to school office. £2.30 for Juniors, Free for Infants.  

Thursday, 

December 

19th 

Candlelight Service 6pm at St John’s Church Whittle. All children take part in the Service which lasts about an hour. Parents and families are 

welcome. 

Friday, 

December 

20th 

School closes 2pm. No Care Club. Enrichment morning. Children will choose from a range of activities. No toys please. 



 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 



 


